

July 12, 2004 Monthly Meeting Town of County Line

Meeting was called to order by Pam Sitton. Rolled was called by Marilee Calvert. All present except Mayor Sue Blackmon. Pam Sitton officiated in Sue's absence.

Marilee Calvert read minutes from Regular Meeting on 6/8/04 and special meeting on 7/14/04. Both sets of minutes were approved as read.

Due to printer not working financial reports could not be printed. It was brought to Council's attention that direct deposits from the state were going into the general fund. It was decided that Marilee would transfer gas and petroleum taxes to what is currently the alcohol fund and would also change the name to the road fund. This would free up all moneys from deposits except the taxes that are earmarked for road improvements.

Old Business: Bill Ivey would check prices on purchasing and installing fire hydrants for town.

Pam Sitton would check with surrounding towns to see if they had a blinking light that they weren't using that we could use at County Line Road and Dean's Ferry Road and Smith Mill Road intersection. Bill made motion to rescind vote on approving 4 way stop and leave as 2 way and install blinking light. The light would possibly be raised to enable cars to see at further distance. It voted on and approved.

Discussion was held on paving of parking lot. Larry re-measured area and is waiting on contractor is provide new estimate.

Larry Calvert informed council that walking track had not been started due to heavy rain. When weather permitted, he would rent machine from Tractor & Equipment to remove trees and Blount Recycling would remove them from area.

Discussion was held on upcoming election. If no other candidates qualified to run no election would be necessary. The list would be sent in to the state.

Further discussion was held on new fire hydrants for town. It was decided to table further discussion until prices could be obtained.

New Business: Motion was made and carried to pay Hillary Calvert \$75.00 for cleaning carpet and cleaning the Town Hall.

Marilee would check with Regional Planning Committee to see if annual dues were mandatory.

Motion was made and carried to adjourn meeting.

Marilee Calvert Town Clerk